
Comment from Mandy Katz 

Posted by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration on Mar 10, 2022 

Car horns are alarming and polluting for humans within earshot. As a cyclist, I have been almost 

knocked off my bike when a horn went off within a few feet of me, so they are a road danger, 

too. Because they are nevertheless essential as safety devices (only) in case of imminent 

emergency, they cannot be banned. However, there is one change that would dramatically 

diminish their use for frivolous purposes: MAKE CAR HORNS AS LOUD INSIDE CARS as 

outside them. It's a simple fix. 
 


